#### SELBY DISTRICT COUNCIL

Minutes of the proceedings of a meeting of the Licensing Committee held on Monday 14 August 2006, in Committee Room 2, The Civic Centre, Portholme Road, Selby, commencing at 10.00 am.

1033	Minutes
1034	Procedure
1035	Chair's Address to the Licensing Committee
1036	Application by Wolverhampton and Dudley Breweries for an additional
	gaming machine at The Abbey Vaults Public House, Selby

Present: Councillor R Sayner in the Chair

Councillors: G Croston, Mrs D Davies, Mrs S Duckett, Mrs J Dyson, J McCartney,

C Pearson and D Peart

Officials: Head of Legal and Democratic Services and Committee Administrator

Also in Mr Cawood – Wolverhampton and Dudley Breweries Attendance: Mr Goodchild – Licencee, Abbey Vaults Public House

Public: 0 Press: 0

## 1031 <u>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTION</u>

Apologies were received from Councillors Mrs J Ashton and Mrs K McSherry.

There were no substitute Members.

1032 <u>DISCLOSURE OF INTEREST</u>

None

#### 1033 MINUTES

#### **RESOLVED:**

That the minutes of the proceedings of the meeting of the Licensing Committee held on 12 June 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and be signed by the Chair.

### **PUBLIC SESSION**

## 1034 PROCEDURE

The Procedure was noted.

### 1035 CHAIR'S ADDRESS TO THE LICENSING COMMITTEE

The Chair informed Members that the Gambling Policy was still out for consultation and that at the present time there was no feedback.

The Chair also informed Members that the Licensing Officer would give Members an up-date on issues that may be of interest to them.

At the end of the Meeting, the Licensing Officer informed Members of the following:

- 1. Policy and Resources Committee was to be requested to approve additional resources for enforcement duties.
- 2. Selby Times had been requested to correct its recent report in relation to a "No Drinking Zone" in Selby.

# 1036 APPLICATION BY WOLVERHAMPTON AND DUDLEY BREWERIES FOR AN ADDITIONAL GAMING MACHINE AT THE ABBEY VAULTS PUBLIC HOUSE, SELBY

Members received the report of the Licensing Officer in respect of an additional gaming machine to be sited at the Abbey Vaults Public House.

The Licensing Officer outlined details of the application and that the Abbey Vaults Public House was currently permitted to use two gaming machines and had applied to increase the number to three.

Mr Cawood from Wolverhampton and Dudley Breweries informed Members that the additional machine was due to demand in the public house and that it would be sited within an area that could be monitored by the bar staff in an area which did not cause an obstruction and was equidistant between the two entrances to the premises. The maximum payout for this machine would be £20 jackpot.

Members asked various questions in relation to this application and the Licensing Officer and Mr Cawood responded to them.

The Members considered the application and resolved to grant the increase in gaming machines within the Abbey Vaults from two to three.

#### **RESOLVED:**

THAT A PERMIT BE ALLOWED TO INCREASE THE GAMING MACHINES WITHIN THE ABBEY VAULTS PUBLIC HOUSE FROM TWO TO THREE.

The meeting closed at 10.33 am.